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I would like to respond to the main issues report in support of the Inchgarth Road bid reference B0944 being included in the LDP. My reasoning is as follows; I am

a resident of Peterculter and use the roads between the North Deeside Road and Inchgarth Road on a regular basis. The new road will provide a much safer

route between North Deeside Road and Inchgarth Road compared to Pitfodels Station Road, Westerton Road and St Devenick's Place all of which are

substandard. They are just not fit for purpose and unsafe due to their narrowness, the blind bend (at St Devenick's Place) and the poor visibility at both ends of

the other two roads. The proposed new road will provide a safer and more efficient route for the increasing number of drivers and also pedestrians currently

travelling on these roads. It will also be possible to have a new bus route between the south and east of the city. There is also a need for the type of housing and

facilities described in the plan. The plan as a whole would not be out of character with the area as it maintains open space; it would be an asset to the area and

would certainly improve the site which is an eyesore as it stands.
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